NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

February 21, 2012 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

ATTENDANCE: Marynel Halatsis, Bob Woodill, David Magee, David Osborne and Sean Sutton.

Conservation Agent: Nancy Hemingway 

Interim Agent: Wes Osborne

AGENDA ACCEPTANCE

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to accept the agenda as printed.

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

PUBLIC HEARING

296 Circuit St. (Harvest Place Subdivision)/ SE52-981/2 point source discharges               NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: Matthew Falconeiri/Representative: Paul Mirabito, Ross Engineering 

Present: Paul Mirabito

Discussion: Paul Mirabito will be meeting with the Planning Board next week and would like a continuation to the March 6, 2012 meeting.

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to continue 296 Circuit Street until the meeting of March 6, 2012.

Second: David Magee 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

39 Mount Hope Street / NCC#2(12) / Addition                                                                      RDA (cont.) 

Applicant: Barbara Quinones / Representative: Kevin Grady, Grady Consulting 

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that the applicant is requesting a continuation to the next meeting.

Motion: David Magee moved to continue the hearing on 39 Mount Hope Street to the next meeting of March 6, 2012.

Second: Sean Sutton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

16 Juniper Lane / SE52 - 993 / Septic Repair                                                                          NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: Kathryn Olsen, Trustee / Representative: Greg Morse, Morse Engineering Co.

Present: Greg Morse

Discussion: Greg Morse explained the septic repair proposed for a 1.68 parcel of land. Proposing to tie into the existing plumbing. It will be 58’ from the BVW. No certified vernal pools. David Osborne and Marynel Halatsis did a site visit on Saturday and requested moving the system to the right. Greg Morse provided an explanation as to why the current location is the best. Nancy Hemingway suggested installing a retaining wall. Greg Morse said that they are proposing restoring the area with wood chips. The cost of a retaining wall is significant and the family of the occupant is looking to sell and not imposing an additional cost. 

Motion: David Magee moved to close the hearing on 16 Juniper Lane/SE52-993.

Second: Sean Sutton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

96 Stony Brook Lane / NCC# 5(12) / Addition & Second Story                                                     RDA

Applicant: Sondra Upham / Representative: Paul Mirabito, Ross Engineering 

Present: Paul Mirabito, Phil and Sondra Upham.

Discussion: Paul Mirabito provided a short history of the site. Site was subject to a Notice of Intent in 1997. In 2005 an NOI was filed to replace the septic system, which was completed in 2007. They are proposing to add a 2nd floor to the house and to maintain the flat roof. North River Commission approved the work.

Nancy Hemingway had a site visit with Paul Mirabito last week. She feels that the narrative does not contain the necessary information and detail to satisfy the use of an RDA, rather than a NOI.  

Phil Upham and Sondra Upham said that they understand the sensitivity of the land and explained the minimal amount of work being proposed.  

Nancy Hemingway explained the difference between a NOI and an RDA. With an NOI, you can condition the project with everything that’s missing from this application. 

With an RDA you can’t condition it for the information that’s not already in the submittal. It meets the legal requirements if the recommendations are met. She then requested a construction sequence and a timeline with every detail of what will be done. Paul Mirabito would like to have a continuation to the next meeting, which would allow him to have the time to prepare the requested timeline and construction plan. Nancy Hemingway said that multiple meetings would need to be scheduled to review what is being documented to meet the deadline. 

David Magee suggested a straw poll  - Should we accept an RDA or deny and request the NOI?

Bob Woodill – NOI, Sean Sutton – RDA with conditions, David Magee – RDA with conditions, Marynel Halatsis – RDA with conditions, David Osborne – RDA with conditions. 

Motion: David Magee moved that the hearing be continued on the RDA with the onus being on the property owner and his representative to provide the detail requested by the agent. 

Second: Sean Sutton 

In Favor:  All except Bob Woodill, who is opposed. 

330 Old Oaken Bucket Road / SE52- ? / SFH w/ driveway & septic                                              NOI

Applicant: Brendan Burke / Representative: John Zimmer, South River Environmental 

Present: John Zimmer.

Discussion: Mr. Zimmer said that this is a tear down and re-build. The applicant is proposing a new structure with an attached garage. The septic system received BOH approval. Buffer and erosion controls were discussed. The structural work in outside the buffer zone with the 50’ “no touch” zone maintained. The well, within close proximity to a wetland, will be abandoned. The wetland line was reviewed with the agent last week.

Nancy Hemingway said that this house is on the Historical Register. People in the audience from the Historical Commission where told that their concerns are not within the Conservation Commissions jurisdiction. 

Robert Norris - Historical Commission member - said that this property does currently have a Demolition Delay in place. The process for obtaining a demolition permit requires filing an application with the Historical Commission. 

Wendy ______?? – Chair of the Historical Commission said that nothing has been filed with the Historical Commission. The applications are available in the Building Department. 

Paul _____?? - Suggested that since this isn’t in the Conservation Commissions jurisdiction, he would be happy to meet with the applicants after the meeting to make sure they are aware of information needed. The key aspect will be control and maintenance of the project. 

Motion: no motion given.

LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES

Prospect Street, Lot 6 / SE52- 991 / Single-Family Home w/ garage, driveway & septic             OOC

Applicant: Robert McMackin / Representative: Brendan Sullivan, Cavanaro Consulting 

Discussion: David Osborne said that this was closed at the last meeting. Plantings were requested. David Osborne was satisfied after the revised plans. Nancy Hemingway said the final version of the plan looks good. Signatures received.

Motion: David Magee moved to grant the boilerplate OOC for Prospect Street as outlined in the plan.

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

1014 Main Street / SE52- 992 / Addition & Mitigation                                                                    OOC

Applicant: Jason & Kathryn Randlett / Representative: Rick Grady, Grady Consulting 

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that this was the amended plan. She recommends that a conservation marker or additional wetland plantings be placed, so that no dumping and storage would be done at the wetland location. David Magee suggested that the rain garden be done in the dry season with a mortality clause of two years and suggested that a growing season discussion be added to a future meeting. 

Motion: David Magee moved to issue a boilerplate OOC for 1014 Main Street for the project as shown with the additional requirement of further planting suggested by the agent. 

Second: Sean Sutton 






Nancy Hemingway recommended adding the timing of the rain garden construction and the mitigation planting prior to the start of other work unless it’s not deemed as appropriate. 

Motion: David Magee amended his motion to include the items recommended by the agent. 

In Favor:  All



Opposed:  None

103 Tiffany Rd. / SE52-707 / Septic Repair Project                                                                          COC

Applicant: Cecelia Lawlor / Representative: Grady Consulting

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that everything is built according to plan and that she is satisfied with the project.

Motion: Bob Woodill moved that we issue a Certificate Of Completion for 103 Tiffany Road /SE52-707.

Second: Sean Sutton 


In Favor: All


Opposed:  None



96 Stony Brook Lane / NCC# 5(12)  / Addition & Second Story                                                     DOA

Applicant: Sondra Upham / Representative: Paul Mirabito, Ross Engineering 

No discussion.

DISCUSSIONS
Sub-Committee updates –

Pathways Committee: David Magee said that there were questions from different contractors to improve or clarify terms of the project. In the report is the question and answer discussion. David Magee would like Nancy Hemingway to review Conservation Commission items and provide feedback. He then read the items in question – Item 29 on page 4, Item 31 regarding signage, clarification on the start of the two growing seasons, discussions on erosion controls and a comment asking the if Conservation Commission agrees with the engineer’s written response on the OOC.  David Magee suggested that the agent liaison with Chris Diorio regarding this project.

Affordable Housing Partnership  – Bob Woodill said that they are blending together the Partnership and the Trust and would be putting together a 5-9-member committee to work on affordable housing.  The members will include people from the CPC, Board of Selectmen and 2 or 3 at large people selected or elected.

2011 Conservation Commission Report – Nancy Hemingway said that this is due in on Friday and that she has four copies for distribution. There are items that are highlighted. She’d appreciate review and response of these items by putting notes in the margins and sending them back to her for typing.

Conservation and Land Stewardship – Wesley Osborne’s group is featured as doing: completion of brush and fallen tree removal, trash removal on all Conservation trails, map and signage of all trails. 

Agent Report and Updates – Nancy Hemingway said that this is just an update as to what is being worked on. Any or all can be discussed at the next meeting. The Annual Report and the Bills need to be signed.  If there is anything that needs to be discussed at meeting, please let Meredith know by next Wednesday. 

51 Turner’s Way – Conservation Restriction

Nancy Hemingway went through Abigail Hardy and Bob Galvin’s markups and suggested changes to be made. She recommends that the Conservation Restriction be approved. 

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to accept the conservation restriction on 51 Turner’s Way as stated, with corrections, by the agent. 

Second: David Magee    

In Favor:  All


Opposed: None

ENFORCEMENT DISCUSSIONS

347 Mt. Blue –Wesley Osborne received a call from Mrs. McBride and said that he will go to the site tomorrow. Mrs. McBride had concern about some large rocks.  

Nancy Hemingway said that she is starting review of the previous notes. Nancy Hemingway said that she’s received many calls and comments on this site.  The work is progressing along the lines of what was approved. She would like the Commission to review the site plan.  

Wesley Osborne said that the Town Engineer was the one that designed the outflow of the pipe and he feels that the Engineer should go out and inspect how the work is being done. 

Gregg McBride said that he lives next door and he feels that this is an entirely voluntary project and not a project ordered by the town. The Board of Selectmen said that HE (name not given) could move the drainage easement if he satisfied the Conservation Commission and the Highway Surveyor. HE has now built a pipe that is approximately 250’ long that goes from the road to the wetland. He is opening a 20’ patch of land and cutting down trees. Gregg McBride doesn’t have a problem with the project but he doesn’t have faith that this will be done correctly. His issues: 1) the drainage was dug the way John Chessia requested. They are very close to the wetland. There is clay there and as soon as water starts coming from Mount Blue, the water will go on his property and everywhere else. The clay needs to be removed for proper infiltration.  2) They’ve taken a lot of trees down and they are piled up inside the 50’ and close to the wetlands. The site clean up and restoration should be discussed. 

David Osborne asked Nancy Hemingway to call John Chessia, discuss this problem, and take a site walk with him.  

OFFICE BUSINESS/MISCELLANEOUS

1. Bills: Eco Tech – $1,377.65, Chessia $172.50 (Longwater drive plan review), Nancy Hemingway - $330, W B Mason - $22.65 and Wesley Osborne - $120.

Motion: Sean Sutton moved to pay the bills as read.

Second: David Magee 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

2. Minutes

ADJOURNMENT:

Motion: David Magee moved to adjourn at 10:30pm.

Second: Bob Woodill 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None 

I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on May 15, 2012.

_______________________________

David Osborne, Chairman
PAGE  
4
Norwell Conservation Commission Meeting

February 21, 2012

Prepared by Debra Kruk


